
 

 

21 September 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I am delighted to welcome you all back to the autumn term. The start of a new academic year 
is filled with excitement but can also be a touch daunting. This year is certainly like no other 
that has gone before. While the mixture of emotions is probably stronger than in the past, I am 
delighted to report that all of our WeST schools have completed the first couple of weeks with 
optimism and full of good spirit. We seem to have established a new rhythm of working with 
everyone doing their bit and adjusting seamlessly to new routines. 
 
Your ongoing support is greatly appreciated. As of Monday 14 September, the average 
attendance of children across our schools was 95%. This is fantastic – thank you. 
 
Once again the spread of coronavirus is at the top of every news-run. As we see infection rates 
rise across the UK it is essential that we avoid complacency and all play our part in reducing 
the spread of Covid-19. However, it is inevitable that for some children and young people they 
will feel unwell and for many this could include Covid related symptoms.  
 
This letter contains important information about how you can get a test. You cannot get a test 
by arriving at the Testing Centre without an appointment and you should not go to the hospital 
(Emergency Department) or visit your GP for a test. 
 
Evidence to date has shown that children usually have much milder symptoms and they have 
tended to pick up the infection from home rather than from school.  However it remains 
extremely important that any child with symptoms of Covid-19 stays away from school, to avoid 
the risk of spreading infection to others, including the more vulnerable.  Public Health England 
(PHE) confirm that these symptoms are: 

 high temperature – feeling hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to 
measure your temperature); 

 new, continuous cough – coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing 
episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual); 

 loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – you cannot smell or taste anything, or 
things smell or taste different from normal. 
 

Over the last week we have seen a number of children being referred for a Covid-19 test in 
accordance with national guidance. If your child has been in close contact with a confirmed 
case, they will be asked to self-isolate at home. Please DO NOT try to get your child tested 
unless they have developed the symptoms of Covid-19. A negative test result does not mean 
that they can go back to school; it simply means that they had not fully developed the illness 
at the time of the test, and they could develop the illness at any point in the 14 days. 
 



 

 

We are very aware that in Devon and Cornwall, as elsewhere, there have been delays in 
accessing tests. This is a national issue as laboratory capacity for analysing tests is being 
directed to areas in the country with the highest numbers of Covid-19 cases.  We are doing all 
we can to work with national agencies to increase the capacity available. 
 
We understand how frustrating this can be, particularly with children returning to school and 
being asked to stay off school until they can get a Covid-19 test. However, it is crucial that we 
keep our schools open, and continue to keep our children and communities safe. We therefore 
ask that you continue to follow government guidance and keep your child at home, and book 
a test as soon as you are able. Please be reassured that your child will receive a full timetable 
of lessons in line with government guidelines, delivered through our digital remote learning 
offer. You only need to get a test if your child has the symptoms listed above.  If your child has 
these symptoms, it is really important that you do not send them to school. The test is best 
done in the first 5 days of having symptoms. 
 
The current routes for getting a test are: 

 Parents book a test online at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-
19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/ or by calling 119; 

 If parents or carers are unable to book a local slot then they can email: 
 

d-ccg.cornwalldevon.urgenttesting@nhs.net explaining that the test is for a child 
attending a Devon school or Callington Community College and they will be supported 
to access local testing. 

 
If you cannot book a test immediately, we ask that you try again as the system is currently very 
busy and your patience is appreciated. If you are not able to secure a test, it is important that 
your child remains away from school for the 10 day isolation period. As part of creating a Covid 
safe school, children must not return before the isolation period is over.  Please work with your 
school to keep all children and young people safe.  
 
You can also use the NHS 111 online coronavirus service if:   
•  you are worried about your symptoms 
•  you are not sure what to do 
 
Call 111 if you cannot get help online. More advice on what to do can be found 
here.  https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/ 
 
We would like to reassure you that PHE are working hard to put additional local arrangements 
in place to boost our local testing availability until national testing capacity can be increased 
and we will update you as soon as the situation changes. 
 
Thank you again for your continued support. 
 
Rob Haring 
CEO – Westcountry Schools Trust 
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